

## **SILVERADO Belmont Hills Updates**

March 10, 2021

Dear Silverado Families,

I am thrilled to share the attached update on Silverado's Visitation Policy! Please review for Belmont Hills specific details on visiting policy.

Please remember at front desk to enter and to also exit and sign out. We will take your temperature, have you complete a brief health screening, and sign the acknowledgement of current visitation policy. This is a onetime requirement.

We will escort you to the neighborhood where your loved one resides. Please bring your own mask and wear it into the lobby.

At this time we are not allowed to provide meals for families as Silverado normally does. We hope to implement meals in the future. This is due to the necessity of needing to remove masks to eat.

On behalf of all the associates here at Belmont Hills, we thank you for your support and love during this past year. We look forward to seeing you all!

With love and gratitude,

Joan Newman

Administrator

Email - joan.newman@silverado.com

## Silverado's Visitation Policy

effective March 11, 2021

As we have now reached herd immunity at a community level, we are excited to be able to further open our communities to both outdoor and indoor family visitation!

We will be following state and local guidance to monitor the reopening, as more is being learned daily about COVID-19 variants and the protection provided by full vaccination status. At this time, Public Health is requiring continued surveillance testing; a COVID-19 positive result may require the discontinuation of indoor visitation as well as additional public health and licensing guidance.

The following guidelines are designed to expand visitation:

- Please continue to follow the proven public health measures of wearing a mask, socially distancing, washing hands, and visiting outdoors (weather permitting) to increase ventilation.
- We will continue to do a symptom and temperature screening of all visitors, so please stop at the front desk upon entering the community.
- Visits will be allowed outside or in designated areas within the community, based on where your loved one resides. Please avoid congregating in groups with other families or residents.
- When visiting your loved one in the privacy of their room, please ensure that the roommate is not present.
- As we are increasing visitation frequency, we will be altering the schedule month to month. For the month
  of March, we ask those families whose resident's last name begins with letters A-K visit on Monday,
  Wednesday, Friday, Sunday and those whose last name starts with L-Z visit on Tuesday, Thursday and
  Saturday. Visitation hours are: 10:00 am 8:00 pm
- Children will be allowed to visit. It is important to understand that not every visitor qualifies for vaccination yet and there may be unvaccinated visitors present.
- If you would like to bring food or drink to your loved one, we recommend either dining outside or in their room.

Please contact the Administrator for any needed accommodations. Thank you for your partnership in following these guidelines. We look forward to seeing you!

| l acknowledge understanding of these guide | elines and attest that I will follow them during my visit. |  |
|--------------------------------------------|------------------------------------------------------------|--|
| Signature:                                 | Date:                                                      |  |
| Printed Name:                              |                                                            |  |
| Resident Name:                             |                                                            |  |

